


Not everything left on the trays 

after lunch can be composted so 

students separate the materials 

that can go into the compost pile 

from any leftover meats and milk 

which go into separate bins.

The students (from left to right: Tom  

Shirbroun, Jacob Jansen, Ben Whittle, 

Brandon Hach, and Blake Rochleau) at 

their new composting site.

The students (from left to right: Tom  

TROUBLESHOOTING THE COMPOST
First, the pile needed to be moved away from the river so no leachate can 
enter the surface water, which is required through Iowa regulations. And the 
reason the piles were cold was because they were much too small to 
maintain heat during Iowa winter months so Trent recommended creating 
one big pile rather than six smaller ones. The students took this advice and 
ran with the project.

With solutions to those problems in place, the next step was figuring out 
how to move the compost pile away from the river in order to meet the 
regulations. The students learned the City of Elkader had a yard waste 
drop-off site not far from the school and the site met most of the Iowa 
regulation compost operation siting requirements.

So Gritzner’s students presented in front of the Clayton County Engineer and 
the Elkader City Manager asking permission to move the compost operation 
off school premises and onto Elkader’s yard waste burn site. The land is 
owned by Clayton County, maintained by the City of Elkader and is located 
away from residents, yet close to the school. The students got the green 
light from both, so now they needed to focus on how to manage the 
compost operation, transport the food waste, where to find reliable carbon 
feedstocks, and how to follow the regulations. But they were up to the 
challenge. 

CHALLENGE ACCEPTED
With the biggest hurdle of finding a 
new site checked off their list, now 
they had to fix the other issues. First, a 
compacted granular aggregate base 
layer needed to be laid to prevent 
leachate from percolating into the 
ground, luckily the students were able 
to get this material donated by a local 
company.

Second, the students had to find a 
carbon source. With Elkader being a 
rural community surrounded by farms, 
the students were able to connect 
with a local farmer to donate baled 
corn stalks as a renewable carbon 
source. Plus, because they decided to 
use corn stalks as their carbon source, 
the Iowa Corn Growers Association 
awarded them a $500 grant.
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